Board of Firewards Meeting

February 1, 2007

Firewards present: D. Bowles, J. Hartley, M. Norcross, S. Bross

Firefighters present: Chief Solomon, Asst. Chief Bowles, FF Bowles,

Public Present: None

Meeting Opened at 19:55

Minutes of the January 4, 2007 meeting were accepted with correction of one typographical error.

Old Business:

Discussed truck check sheets. J. Hartley thought if they wrote the mileage down and it didn’t change from one check to the next, that not everything on the truck would need to be checked. Chief Solomon mentioned that part of the reason for the weekly truck check is to get people more familiar with the vehicles and equipment, so he thought that the check should be done irregardless.

Discussed the South Tamworth land acquisition. The soil scientist has stated that the land in question is wet lands. D. Bowles is looking into whether the State would allow us to fill it as it is for the public good. Chief Solomon commented that it might not be a good idea for us to fill wet lands.
Discussed the drought survey warrant article. Chief Solomon advised that neither the Selectmen or Finance Committee are going to support that article. Basic problem is that we can’t guarantee that anyone will save anything if we spend this money. We should get hard numbers from several different insurance companies as to what each one would give for a savings changing from a class 9 to a class 8. To compare apples and apples, plan to use $200,000 property, 2 miles from a fire station, and over 1000 feet from the nearest hydrant.

Discussed 2006 budget. Final numbers were $145,538.68 or $941.32 under budget. Chief Solomon presented expense report for 2006 showing how much money was spent by vehicle and station.

Chief Solomon updated the wards on the status of the OVMAA haz-mat team. Asked if we would care to turn our level B suits over to the team. Wards were all in agreement to do so.

Chief Solomon presented his monthly activity report for January as requested by the Firewards.

New Business:
Chief Solomon advised he will be off on February 6 and 7 as his wife is having knee surgery.

J. Hartley asked about the status of the Tamworth Inn. Chief Solomon advised he is still working with the owner. It is a very time consuming process and it is still unclear what the outcome will be.
Chief Solomon suggested that the 2007 Assistance to Firefighters Grant be submitted for hose and accessories. 

Chief Solomon advised that we have four people in the fire fighter I class in Moultonboro.

Chief Solomon advised that he is signed up to take Fire Inspector II in March at the fire academy.

Herb Cooper had left a message for the Firewards asking them to come to the two candidates nights. They are February 5 and March 5 at 19:00.

Chief Solomon advised that he has received equipment from Tom and Patty Norcross and was advised third hand that they have both quit the department.

Chief Solomon advised he needs new uniforms and is looking into where to get them.

This month’s training will be on the new air packs. 

There was discussion on the Finance Committee meeting and the change in time which caused the Firewards to not be present.

Chief Solomon advised that Ranger Boyd told him that the North East Forest Fire Protection Compact had decided to give this years fire prevention money to the Firewise Project in Ski and Beach. Details are still being worked out, but it could be $20,000.

Meeting was adjourned at 21:39
